On November 15, 2005, key Public Safety Officials were invited to a meeting in Washington, DC to discuss the feasibility of Best Practices for 911 professionals.  The meeting was sponsored by the IEEE and Lucent Technologies Network Reliability & Security Office. 

The primary purpose of the meeting was to meet with other Public Safety Officials concerning a proposal to develop Best Practices for Public Safety Answering Points that would parallel those developed by The National Reliability and Interoperability Council (NRIC) for telecommunications network providers.

These network provider Best Practices have been proven over time to widely impact the telecommunications network in multiple ways including the bottom line of increasing reliability.  The National Reliability and Interoperability Council VII Focus Group 1C noted in its efforts that there were best practices that needed to be extended from network provider only applications to joint use by both service providers and Public Safety Authorities.  These Best Practices illuminated the co-dependence of Public Safety services and telecommunications carriers in 911 operations.  As those were being rewritten it also became apparent that there were a large number of the existing best practices that have application to PSAP s as well as network providers.  
This meeting was solely to propose to those assembled that an effort should be undertaken to develop a set of PSAP best practices, and to test the validity of that suggestion.  From the beginning of the meeting it was apparent that there was an appreciation of the value of Best Practices and a general consensus that they were needed.  The group received an update of Best Practices currently in use as examples and participated in a discussion of how Best Practices are developed.  An immediate concern was how the Best Practices would be circulated so that all of the six thousand plus PSAPs in the nation could take advantage of them.

It was pointed out that although only voluntary they do give PSAP managers and others tools to work with for many purposes from writing performance specifications to justification for funding requests, or even in the designing of PSAP support programs.
The group broke into three sub-groups to brainstorm some ideas related to Physical Plant, Network, and Structure & Creation of Best Practices.  These groups reported out and the results will be posted on the IEEE.CQR web page.
At the end off the day the consensus held to go forward with a Best Practices for PSAPs effort beginning with attacking the existing Best Practices for modification.  The group to do this will be developed by representatives of NASNA, NENA & APCO taking the lead and with IEEE CQR assisting with coordination.  Representatives from the three public safety groups will consult with their membership for additional interested parties.  While NRIC is chartered by the Federal Communications Commission it was felt that this effort may be slightly outside the normal scope of NRIC and in the long run some other agency may want to be the Federal level sponsor.  Options for leadership were discussed but it was felt that for now getting started was the priority, while an official sponsor is located.

IEEE CQR will post materials on its web page and the leaders of this meeting will work with the agencies to move forward.

